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The fifty-second Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EDT.
Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Avelino Gutierrez, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Rich Schweitzer, and Terry Willert
Absent - Bill Bronrott, Buddy Covert, Barbara Hague, Craig Sharkey, and Robert Voltmann
Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules. 
Self-introductions were made by those in attendance.  
The agenda was approved.

The minutes of the June 9, 2010, Board meeting were approved. 
Dick Henderson provided an update concerning UCR legislation, which appears unlikely until next year.

Avelino Gutierrez advised that New Mexico will no longer sponsor the UCR Board teleconference.  He asked for a State or entity to sponsor future teleconferences. The cost is $400 to $600, lasting 2 to 3 hours with 60 to 90 callers per teleconference.
Bill Quade provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) has asked FMCSA for information materials regarding the UCR in order to educate FTA grant recipients.
The list of new Board members is still resting in the Secretary’s office.

MCMIS update procedure for States is still being worked out by FMCSA.  

Terry Willert will research whether a recent Florida court case regarding intrastate passenger carrier vehicles is of concern to the UCR.

Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  See Exhibit A.
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.   November 2009 thru April 2010 billings will go out soon and will be last for 2007 collections.

Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee and the Best Practices Subcommittee.

Sandy Bowling provided the report of the UCR on-line system of the State of Indiana’s Department of Revenue (INDOR).  
Terry Willert provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  Terry Willert, on behalf of the Procedures Subcommittee, made a motion that the Board approve the amended Question and Answer document with the additional changes to D1, I5, L30, L31, and M5, and, where appropriate, add either “of property” or “of passengers” to the term motor private carrier.  The motion passed unanimously.  See Exhibits B1 and B2.
Terry Willert requested that anyone interested in the Board secretary position contact him.  He will only be attending meetings thru October before retiring.
Bill Leonard made a motion recommending that States delay enforcement of California based carriers until August 15, 2010, and Bill Leonard will notify CVSA with an amended enforcement memo. The motion passed unanimously.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, August 12, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference


Thursday, September 9, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

The Board adjourned at 1:52 p.m. MDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on August 12, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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